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President Jim Jensen called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.   
 

Rhonda Denny introduced our guest. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements 
 
- Jim Jensen noted that there is a quilt show ongoing in Gualala from Apr 4 to 29. Additionally, we will be 
presenting quilts to the Valley of the Moon today. 
 
- Betty Upchurch reminded us that the Healdsburg Show is this coming weekend at the Healdsburg 
Living Center at 725 Grove Street. There will be 10 guilds represented in the show. The cost is a $3.00 
donation. 
 
- The Pointless Sisters currently have a showing of their quilts at the Rincon Valley Library, until 4/23. 
 
- Pictures of quilts being entered in the Moonlighters Show will be taken in the hallway after the meeting. 
 
- Jim noted that we will need a Treasurer to replace Phyllis and encouraged anyone with a Bookkeeping 
or Accounting background to come forward to volunteer. 
 
Treasurers Report - In Phyllis Gallaway’s absence, Jim noted that anyone needing to turn something in 
(or other assistance) should see him.  
 
Committee Reports 
 
Programs – Jan Nilsen noted the following details on upcoming programs/workshops: April - Kim Fauth – 
2 openings, held at our regular meeting location (not LBA&G) and must bring a design wall; May – 
Lenore Crawford – teaching her simple raw-edge appliqué method as well as using paint to enhance 
your piece; June – Grace Errea workshop – heat set appliqué; July – Cindy Needham at the Fountain 
Grove Hotel, a 2-day workshop on machine quilting for $80-July 22 & 23. 
 
BOM – Diana Roberts –  two drawings of two different color sets; Linda Gilbert’s and Marlene Sullivan’s 
names were drawn. The new block is on the website and displayed at the back of the room. 
 
Community Quilts - Pam Beebe announced that she is holding a work party at her home 4/14 – mostly 
cutting fabric; from 10:00 to 2 or 3:00p.m. 
 
Mystery Quilt – Linda Hooper reminded us that this will be happening on June 2nd and explained the 
selection of the 3 colors needed. 
 
TSW – Linda Gilbert reminded us that today’s TSW is making bread with Genelle Voorhees and Cathy 
Conover. 
 
Sew-a-Row – Genelle Voorhees pointed out the ones needing adoption that are on display at back – due 
back June 2nd. 
 
Welcome Committee – Rhonda Denny reviewed Community Quilt details. 
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Boutique – Betty Upchurch announced that raffle Tickets today are 30 for the price of 20. 
 
Friendship Blocks – Cheryl Dudley – showed a block for Community Quilts (Monkey Wrench); D 
Bainbridge – Bird Blocks – 3 or 4 left to be made; Linda Gilbert –SFO block – need more; Russian 
Nesting Dolls for Fran Threewit - 7 of 12 blocks are signed up – need 5 more. If you commit to making a 
block, the expectation is that you will bring the block in within 3 months. Cheryl will be raffling off 2 sets of 
10 blocks to raise funds for the guild. This will give the recipient 10 credits.  
 
Sewing Room Sale – Joy McGoran – This will take place on July 7th - bring and sell whatever you want to 
get out of your sewing room. Contact Joy to complete a form for participation by June 16. 
 
Program Chair Elect – Janice Rodgers – discussed what is involved in this position and encouraged 
anyone who might be interested, to shadow her to learn the position and to consider attending the next 
NCQC meeting with her. This is a meeting where 30 teachers get 3 minutes to show their “stuff”. Janice 
also asked members to email her and let her know what programs would be of interest for next year.  
 
Library – Sharon reviewed new acquisitions. 
 
Show and Tell 
 
Valley of the Moon – Their representative attended to explain their mission and to receive 100 quilts. We 
paraded the quilts around the room before turning them over.  
 
Name Tag Drawing – approx 112 members were present; Margot Pitter’s & Judy Lindberg’s names were 
drawn.                              
 
Cosmic Universe Opportunity Quilt Drawing – Genelle Voorhees drew the ticket; won by Karen 
Lavender. 
 
Our next Opportunity Quilt, “Make Mine Plaid”, was unveiled. The quilt was donated and Diana Roberts 
added appliqué and Betty Upchurch quilted the quilt. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:05p.m. 
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